Freedom of Information Act 2000 
Your request for information has now been considered. 
You asked for:
1. Has the Council conducted any ‘Public Health Act Funerals since 4/8/17 to the present (the day you respond to this request)? 
Yes.

2. If the answer to this question is yes, please disclose: 

a. The full names of the deceased

b. The date of birth of the deceased 

c. The date of death of the deceased

d. The last known address of the deceased

e. Whether the details of the deceased, have been/will be or are likely to be referred to the Government Legal Department (if you are not sure then can you just answer that field ‘unsure, or unknown’ or words to that effect). 
The information requested is exempt from release under FOIA Section 31(1)(a) -  Law enforcement, where disclosure would, or would likely to prejudice the prevention or detection of crime.
In The Information Commissioner’s Office decision notice dated 14th October 2015 (FS50584670), The Commissioner considers that there is a strong public interest inherent in section 31(1)(a), which in this case is avoiding prejudice to crime prevention. He also considers that there is a strong public interest in preventing the impact of crime on individuals, for example, relatives of a deceased person who are financially affected if an estate which has been stolen from or who would suffer damage and distress as a result of fraud being committed using the deceased’s details.

The Commissioner considers that there are other mechanisms in place for the administration of estates of persons who die intestate and without a known kin. One such mechanism is provided by the Bona Vacantia Division of the Government Legal Department. Some information may be available to you on this website under s21 of the act – information accessible elsewhere, please click on the following link: https://www.gov.uk/government/statistical-data-sets/unclaimed-estates-list )

3. Have there been any similar FOI requests as this within the time scale outlined in question 1?
Yes.

4. Has the Council given this information away to any other individual or organisation outside the parameters of FOI (other than the Government Legal Department or internally) within the time scale outlined in question 1?

No.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

